

Holy Family Catholic Primary School and Nursery

Hall Lane, Cronton, Widnes WA8 5DW Tel: 0151 424 3926

Headteacher: Mrs H Rooney

27^h May 2022

NEWSLETTER

Dates for your diary

13th June Back to school for Summer term 2

17th June Year 1 – Father's Day event 2pm

Non-Uniform Day (Teddy bear donations for PTA)

20th June Year 5 Chester Zoo Trip

21st June Year 1 Imagine That! Trip

22nd June New Reception Transition visit 10-11am (pupils and parents)

23rd June Year 6 Crocky Tail Trip (more details to follow)

24th June Feel Good Friday

Non-Uniform Day (Bottle donations for PTA)

29th June New Reception Transition visit 10-11am (pupils only)

Thursday 30th June Year 1 Rejoice Assembly 2.30pm (2 visitors per child please)

1st July PTA Summer Event (from 3.15pm)

Non-Uniform Day (Chocolate donations for PTA)

4th and 5th July Year 6 Transition Days

5th July Reception Story Barn trip

5th July New Nursery children – Teddy Bear's Picnic

7th July Reception Rejoice Assembly 2.30pm (2 visitors per child please)

12th July Year 6 Leavers play 4pm

14th July Year 6 Leavers Assembly 9.15am

Congratulations to Year 4



We enjoyed a wonderful celebration last Saturday when the children in Year 4 made their First Holy Communion. Thank you to all of the families involved, and most importantly, the children, for making it such a special day.

Respect, Responsibility, Resilience

Email: holyfamilycronton@knowsley.gov.uk Website: www.holyfamilycronton@knowsley.gov.uk

Sports Day and Jubilee Picnic Success

Thank you to everyone who attended the events today. It was wonderful to see great teamwork, resilience, and skills on display. Most of all, it was a joy to see the smiles on the children's faces as they took part in what for many of them was their first ever sports day. We hope you all enjoyed it as much as we did!



Every family should have received a free book to celebrate the Queen's Platinum jubilee. Please let us know after half term if you didn't receive one for your family today.

Class Teachers for September

Please see the list below of teaching arrangements for September. We are delighted to welcome Miss Peel to our team. Miss Peel knows the school very well after completing a very successful final year of teacher training with us this year. Classes will have plenty of time after half term for transition work to be completed to ensure a smooth start in September.

Nursery – Miss Green

Reception - Miss Mitchell

Year 1- Mrs Bird

Year 2- Mrs Speight

Year 3 - Miss Glanvill

Year 4 – Miss Peel

Year 5 – Miss Sharratt

Year 6 – Mrs Guest

Goodbye and good luck

Mrs Nicholls, one of our midday supervisors, is leaving us today after being part of Holy Family for a number of years as both a parent and a member of staff. We would like to say a huge thank you to her for all her hard work and wish her good luck as she moves on.

Two of our much-loved Teaching Assistants will be leaving Holy Family at the end of the summer term in July. Mrs Evans and Mr Hayes will be sorely missed. We wish Mrs Evans every success in her fantastic new job and wish Mr Hayes a very happy retirement.

 $Email: \underline{holyfamilycronton@knowsley.gov.uk} \quad Website: \underline{www.holyfamilycronton.co.uk}$

New staff members

After half term, we have two new members of staff joining the Clubhouse team and enhancing the provision we offer the children. Miss Jones will support at Breakfast and After School Club and Mrs Mooney will be joining the After School Club team.

Mrs Namiq will be joining our midday supervisor team and will be working across Key stage 1 and 2. I'm sure all new staff will receive a warm Holy Family welcome and will feel at home very soon.

PTFA Tea Towel for sale @HFCrontonPTFA

The PTFA are delighted to share our school tea towel with you! Children from Nursery through to Y6 have completed self-portraits to produce this lovely keepsake of our 2022 @HFCronton school community.



Tea towel costs are detailed below:

1 x tea towel £ 5.00 2 x tea towels £ 9.50 3 x tea towels £13.50

Any further towels ordered will be charged at £4.00.

Tea towels must be purchased via this form by Friday 17th June 2022 and tea towels will be delivered before school finishes for the summer break.

Please complete the online form to pre-order the tea towels. (See PTFA Twitter for direct link) @HFCrontonPTFA

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfFqXS6MIiKc4iHC2ONXv45E1LfzP7wAOG1 v9F1AbLvLWw54w/viewform

PTFA Pre-loved Uniform shop



Don't forget to browse the online pre-loved shop for high quality nearly- new uniform (some items are brand new). If you have any items to donate, please put them in the blue bin by the Year 1 classroom. Many thanks for your support with this.

https://uniformerly.co.uk/search-listings/?q=&c=10992

 $Email: \underline{holyfamilycronton@knowsley.gov.uk} \quad Website: \underline{www.holyfamilycronton.co.uk}$

#OrigamiwithSophie

New dates added: Saturday 28th May and 4th June. The cranes will then be returned to school after half term.



On behalf of all the staff at Holy Family, we would like to wish our children and families a very happy half term holiday.



Email: holyfamilycronton@knowsley.gov.uk Website:www.holyfamilycronton.co.uk